

The Voice of the Village

Hilbert, WI

December 2021

From the Village Board – Highlights from the Regular Board Meeting:

The Village Board approved the following:

- Appointment of Andy King as the Village's attorney for 2021.
- 2022 Lease agreements for the Welcome to Hilbert signs.
- Resolution 2021 09 Declaring Public Depositories for 2022.
- Resolution 2021_10 to place 2021 budgeted items not being expensed into respective reserves.
- To grant authority for the President and Treasurer to pay all bills prior to the end of the year.
- The purchase of a new tractor in the amount of \$42,300 from budgeted funds.
- Appointment of Election Inspectors for the 2022-2023 term.
- The change in meeting pay for hourly employees and an update regarding this in the employee handbook.

The Village received notice of the following:

- Notice of receipt of the quarterly Cable TV Franchise Fees in the amount of \$1,761.59.
- Notice if receipt of the 2nd installment of Shared Revenue for 2021 in the amount of \$333,107.69.
- Notice of 2021 First Dollar Credit in the amount of \$66.73.
- Notice of 2021 Lottery Credit in the amount of \$236.67.
- Notice of 2021 State School Tax Credit/Estimated Aid in the amount of \$117,609.72 and estimated aid of \$1,668,171.
- The final 2022 Adopted Budget Packet All Funds.

Become Active in your Local Government!

If you thought about running for local office, here is your opportunity! Nomination papers for the 2021 Spring Election can begin circulation on December 1st and the deadline for returning them is 5 p.m. on Tuesday, January 4th. The papers need to be turned into the Village Clerk's office. There are 3 Village Trustees positions up for election. If you have any questions or wish to run for one of the offices, please stop in or call the Clerk's office at (920)853-3241.

Hydrants and Snow

With the snowy season upon us, we are asking residents to keep hydrants clear of snow so that the connections can be accessed. Please keep about 6" to 8" of snow packed around the base of the hydrants. This will help to keep the hydrants from freezing and will allow quick access to the water in the event of a fire. Thank you!

Overnight Parking

Effective November 15th and extending to April 15th, no person shall park or leave standing any vehicle or equipment upon any of the streets or alleyways of the Village of Hilbert between 3 a.m. and 7 a.m.; except physicians on emergency calls.

Clerk's Office Holiday Hours

The Clerk's office will be closed on *December 23rd*, *December 24th and December 31st* to celebrate the holidays. If you need immediate assistance during this time, please call the employee on-call at (920)418-3272. Have a wonderful holiday season!

Fochs Trails Subdivision – 2nd Addition

Fochs Trails Subdivision on the east side of the Village is expanding! Twelve additional residential lots have been added and are available for sale. If you're looking to build a new home, these lots are a great option to consider. If you are interested in purchasing one of these lots or would like additional information, please contact Chris Bratz with Century 21 Ace Realty at (920)418-3985.

Next Regular Board Meeting: Tuesday, January 11, 2021 at 7 p.m.
Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com
Village Clerk's Office E-mail: hilbertclerk@villageofhilbert.com
Village Clerk's Office Phone: (920) 853-3241

